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Newsletter 
Telephone:  (250) 428-4161    Email: clerical.cle@sd8.bc.ca 

June 17, 2022 

Thank you 
 
Thank you to the volunteers at the school breakfast program, they have served thousands of meals this year 
to grateful, smiling faces in the morning. These volunteers have come in early, prepped and served food, 
then cleaned up and loaded the dishwasher after. We would NOT have been able to have a breakfast 
program for all the students if it was not for these volunteers, we are eternally grateful! Thank you to 
Jeremy Kass, Nik McCready, Star Madden, Kathy Etheridge, Debbie Van De Bogart, Daniel Poda, Brad 
Malinich, Rochelle Harris, Lindsey Adsett, and Sarah Oler.  
 
Thank you to the members of the CLES PAC, who have spent countless hours meeting, organizing, 
volunteering, shopping, and helping out at events. Many hands make work light! Thank you to Breanne 
Boehmer, Nerine Kleinhans, Teresa Cherrington, Maggie Poda, and Jennifer Huscroft. 
 
Thank you to parent volunteer Ivan Gonzalez, who has spent a considerable amount of time teaching and 
coaching soccer programs in the school.  

wugangankimik Reconciliation walk/run 

 
wuqanqankimik will take place in all SD8 Kootenay Lake schools. wuqanqankimik is a ktunaxa word that 
means "to walk with long strides...to take big steps." Canyon-Lister School is holding our walk on Monday 
June 20, which is National Indigenous Day. We will have different length routes, and students will be 
run/walking on school grounds (combo of forest and front field, etc). 
 

Year-end assembly 
 
The year-end assembly will be held on Thursday June 23 at 10:30 am. The assembly will recognize our Grade 
7 students who will be moving on to high school next year, our parent and PAC volunteers, as well as several 
staff members who are retiring. All parents are welcome to attend. The assembly will end just before 11:30, 
which is when students will be dismissed for the school year.  
 

Grade 7/10 Laptop Initiative Update 

The Student Laptops for Learning pilot has been successfully completed, with great participation from over 

750 students. Information and learnings from the pilot project will be useful in guiding any future 

technology initiatives.   

The student laptop pilot program will not be implemented in 22-23 as a result of budget 

constraints.  Laptops already leased will be integrated in schools across the district to improve equity and 

access to technology, supporting all students’ learning and to ensure accessibility for all students. 

 

 



Homestay recruitment 
 
The Kootenay Lake International Program is looking for Homestay families that are open to welcoming an 
International student. Along with the $900/month (tax free stipend), families gain cultural knowledge and 
an international family member. 
 
If you are interested or have questions, please see the attached flier for contact details. 

The Kootenay Lake International Program brings the world to the Kootenays, and the Kootenays to the 

world. We have such amazing communities to share with the world! 

      Be the Change Jr members spent the day counting swallows and canoeing at the Wildlife Center on June 15th. 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 
 

CLES CALENDAR OF EVENTS 

DATE DESCRIPTION 

Mon, June 20 wuqanqankimik Reconciliation walk/run  

Tues June 21 
Year-end Fun Day at Centennial Park 10:00-1:30 

PAC providing pizza lunch for all students and staff 

Weds, June 22 Talent Show @ 8:45 am- Ms. Danforth’s class hosting 

Weds June 22 Grade 7 celebration @ 5:15 in school gym 

Thurs, June 23 Year-end assembly @ 10:30 am  

Thurs June 23 Last day for students- Students dismissed at 11:30 am 

 
 



 
 

 

 

 

 
We are pleased to announce we are re-opening the Grizzly 

Bear Summer and After School Care program! 
 

Below are the details regarding hours and rates. Should you 
want to have your child attend the program, please email 
Jennifer at accounting@kccsociety.or for a registration 

package.  

 
Hours of Operation 

Monday to Friday ( Summer 

and Pro-D Days) 

7:30am to 5:30pm 

Monday to Friday (After 

School) 

3:00pm to 5:30pm 

 
Registration Fee 

One Time Registration Fee $25.00 (non-refundable) 

Parent Resource Fee (Summer 

Program Only) 

$25.00  (non-refundable) 

 

 

Summer Care and Pro-D Day Fees 
Fees for Kindergarten Fees for Kindergarten 

Full Day Fee (Over 4 Hours) Half Days Fee (Up to 4 Hours) 

$36.50/Day $25.00/Day 

Less $5.00 Parent Fee Reduction Less $2.50 Parent Fee Reduction 

Total New Fee: $31.50/Day Total New Fee: $22.50/Half Day 

 

➢ Stopping the Violence Programs – Outreach and Support, 

Older Women, Safe Home - Irvine House 

➢ Child Care Programs – Teddy Bear Day Care and  

Grizzly Bear Out of School Care 

1508 Cook Street, P.O. Box 237, Creston, B.C. V0B 1G0 
Phone (250) 402-0068, Fax (250) 402-0067 

Email: admin@kccsociety.org  
Website: www. kootenaicommunitycentre.org 

 
 

Kootenai Community Centre Society 
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Fees for Grade 1 to Grade 7 Fees for Grade 1 to Grade 7 

Full Day Fee (Over 4 Hours) Half Days Fee (Up to 4 Hours) 

$36.50/Day $25.00/Day 

Total New Fee: $36.50/Day Total New Fee: $25.00/Half Day 

 

After School Hourly Rate 
Fees for Kindergarten Fees for Grade 1 to Grade 7 

After School Fee  

(Max 2.5 Hours) 

After School Fee  

(Max 2.5 Hours) 

$23.00/After School $23.00/After School 

Less $2.50 Parent Fee 

Reduction 

 

Total New Fee: $20.50/After 

School 

Total New Fee: $23.00/After 

School 

 

 

Should you have any questions or concerns, please contact the Kootenai  

Community Centre Office.  

Office Line: 250-402-0068 

Ask for Rebecca, Executive Director (ed@kccsociety.org) or Jennifer, 

(accounting@kccsociety.org)  
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